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  “MOVING FORWARD TOGETHER”    

 
Dear Club Members and Officers 
Greetings to you all. 
Since becoming District Governor in July I have had the pleasure of  
travelling and visiting many of our Clubs within the 4-L5 District.   
Everywhere we have been my cabinet and I have received the warmest of  
welcomes and I have been thrilled to see the enthusiasm every club shares 
 for both its growth and their service activities.   
 
Our Lion members are truly dedicated to serving the communities they are 
 a part of - and that is a great source of pride to me as your District Governor. 
 
Recently my travels took me to the community of Boron – somewhere I had  
never been before.  I was thrilled to visit them and welcome them as a new  
club in our district.  We look forward to many more interactions. 
 
Thank you to ALL those who attended the September District Meeting in Apple Valley.  Wasn’t it a great event!  
 A whole team worked together and in a very short amount of time were able to pull together a fun  
football themed event effectively.  Any event is only as successful as the attendees and at this  
event we had over 120 attendees.  Our next District meeting will be held in Hemet on November 4th and 
I hope to see even more people come and enjoy. 
 
Another event I need you to keep on your play book is the MD4 District Convention to be held here in 
Riverside next February.  It is right in our backyard and we need as many of our district club members 
as are able to come and attend and volunteer to make.  Please step up in any capacity you can as there  
will be roles for every ability level and willing volunteer. Every Lion member can plan an event and if you  
are not sure how to go about this there are many planning resources in Lions Portal websites to help.  
 
As a football enthusiast, and past football coach, I often reflect of the quotes of Legendary   
Coach - Vince Lombadi.  He believed in teamwork and that it was always better and  
more effective than working alone.  He once quoted  “Individual commitment to a group effort –  
that is what makes a team work, a company work, a society work and a civilization work”. 
 
Have a great October and Fall season everyone and get involved with your club!  You won’t regret it! 

MESSAGE FROM OUR 
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

  DG LION HANK TRUEBA 

 October  2023_ 
    In this Issue_ 

 
1 . DG Message 
2. District Governors visitation 
schedule 
3. LCIF 
4. GMT Membership article   
5. GLT Leadership Article 
6. GST Service Article 
7. LCI  
8. Learning Center 
9 -10 . Vision 
11-12. Pediatric Cancer 
13-14 . Diabetes 
15-16. Environment 
17-18. Hunger 
19-22. MD4 
23-30. 4-L5 
31.  Bits and Bytes  
32. Contact and submission 
information for newsletter  
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               GOVERNORS VISITATION                     

                           SCHEDULE               HAPPY FALL Y’ALL 

                      

   DISTRICT DIRECTORY IS HERE             

              

It can be accessed digitally at www.District4L5.org

     LION  PORTAL  UPDATE 
• The target date for roll out is now January 

1st 2024. 

• No downloaded app necessary. 

• Will work on every device. 

• Thirteen language options 

• Every Lion can plan and event but only 
officers can approve and save. 

• Every Lion will be able to access and input 
their service hours and secretary will 
approve them each month. 

• Print copies of rosters will not be allowed 
for privacy reasons. 

• There will be many shortcuts and ways to 
get where you want to go  in portal. 

• Duplicating service activites will be 
removed so you must enter every month. 
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Hello Lions,  
 
LCIF has a brand new Presidential LCIF Supporter program!  
Recognizing individual generosity At LCIF, we deeply value the incredible generosity of our individual donors.  
To honor your commitment and support, we are thrilled to introduce the Presidential LCIF Supporter program.  
This initiative aims to recognize and celebrate individuals who have contributed with heart and soul, making a significant impact on our 
mission.  
 
By participating in the annual program, you become an integral part of our honored supporters. Melvin Jones Fellowship (MJF) credits 
will be earned based on the one-time donation amount you provide. Your generosity not only earns you well-deserved recognition but 
also helps us make a lasting difference in the lives of those in need.  
 

                                                 
 
The pins are fulfilled for individual donations of US$50 and above.  
Your contributions, no matter the size, play a crucial role in empowering Lions and Leos to create positive change in communities 
across the world.  
 
There are multiple levels of recognition to honor donors based on their one-time donation amount that meets the eligibility criteria as 
noted in the levels of recognition. The levels are as follows:  
Bronze Pin - US$50 to US$99.99  
Silver Pin - US$100 to US$199.99  
Gold Pin - US$200 and above  
Leo-Presidential LCIF Supporter - Minimum donation of US$20 
  
Thank you  
 
With 100% of donations going towards grants and programs, LCIF empowers the compassionate service of Lions and Leos and those 
who need our help. Your support matters, and together, we can achieve remarkable things.  
 
You can donate to LCIF online, or reach out to Donor Services by calling at +1.630.203.3836 .  
To email donor services, click on, or type, donorassistance@lionsclubs.org to learn more about the new LCIF presidential recognition.  
 
Stephanie Gwinn 2VDG LCIF District Chairperson  
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Message from PDG Bob Neiz - Global Membership Chair                   
 
Have you ever heard the phase “Don’t get tripped up by what is behind you”?  It can be applied to many areas in our lives but today I 
want to discuss how it can apply to our Membership goals and Lion Clubs membership. Our 2023-2024 International President has 
tasked us with Mission 1.5.   
 
MISSION 1.5 is the drive to reach 1.5 million members worldwide by 2027 so we can better meet the growing needs of our communities and 
serve more people than ever before. Lions Clubs International President Dr. Patti Hill introduces this global initiative to grow. Learn more 
at www.lionsclubs.org/mission1.5. 
  

Mission 1.5 may appear to be a daunting and unreachable goal.  As an organization we are not growing in numbers.  And let's face it if 
your club was alone in trying to achieve it – yes it would probably be unachievable.  But here is the thing.  You are not alone.  In the 
world we have 48,000 local clubs and membership according to the LCI Website is still at 1.4 million (although maybe 1.385 million 
by recently reported numbers).  If each club can have a net gain of 2 new members in just this year, then we would move our 
membership needle from 1.4 million to 1.5 million.  Isn’t that a little more doable?   OK if we had a net gain of 2 members each year till 
2027 that would push us closer to 1.7 million – also, I believe quite achievable.   Yes, some clubs will gain more members and that is 
wonderful for the new members joining, the communities they are in and the members already established in that club.  Many hands 
make light work, and many hands can serve more people, volunteer more time to service and hopefully donate a little more to the 
many worthy causes within Lionism.  
  

Gaining new members is not our only challenge though and I want to revisit that phrase I started with.  Tripping up with what is behind 
you makes little sense but if we do what we’ve always done the likelihood is we will get what we have always gotten.  The focus should 
be what is ahead and how do we stive to reach the goal in front of us.  Gaining and retaining members is everyone's role but there are a 
variety of reasons people do not continue with the clubs.  Some are personal and we have to provide grace to those who believe Lions 
Clubs are no longer for them.  Some are political, (I know, I know we are a nonpolitical club), but the reality is politics within even the 
smallest of club administration may not be everyone's cup of tea. Some are unforeseen reasons - I have heard frustration from 
members who don’t feel they can do enough, and the opposite - when members want to try new projects, but other members feel its 
too much for the club.  
  
Personalities in a club make the club but even surrounded by those with a similar outlook the roadmaps to the destination may cause 
disagreement.  But I still feel the biggest trip up hazard is ourselves not asking, inviting and including the very people who see us out there in their 
communities trying to change the lives for the better.  We don’t call you into Lions just because you are qualified – We qualify you as a Lion when you 
join.Yes, we will utilize all your skills, passion and know how possible but we will also teach you new skills and help you excel to who you want to be. 
  
If you are facing a hurdle within members, you can reach out to membership and your GMT for brainstorming no matter who you are - Board of 
Directors or new member.  We can assist in mediation and conflict resolution, but we will also do everything in our power to help the member find 
the place they feel most suited to be - and that may be trialing another club in the area they reside or work in or specialty club.   Do not let past 
conflicts prevent you from your vision or prevent anyone else from their vision.  We are here to serve and to create leaders.  If we all stayed in our first 
job it would be an interesting world – and not necessarily in a good way.  For most, in order to reach our potential we have to strive to be more than 
we currently are.  
 
                       

http://www.lionsclubs.org/mission1.5
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                        Message from Lion Lidia Petrov-Jones –  
           Global  Leadership Chair  and Global Extension Chair  
                                               
                                              2023-2024 
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Message from our Global Service Chair  
                                               - Lion Kathy McCracken  
As of September 28th, District 4-L5 metrics (totals) with 57% of clubs reporting on MyLion 
 
People Served      Service Activities      Volunteer Hours             Funds                Funds Raised                                                         
                                   Completed                                                     Donated  
     44,327                        413                           11,499                      $12,916                $14,467   
 
A big thanks to all the Secretaries and Club Service Chairs for reporting the club’s service.  
Why does LCI want you to report? To see how the communities and people are affected by the loving care of 
the Lions Club members around the world and the impact of helping those in need. Be proud of what your 
club accomplishes. Need a project to do? Look at what other clubs are doing to give you an idea. Maybe your 

project is just what a club is looking to do.   
“Where There is a Need, There is a Lion” 

 

1st QUARTER PROJECT CARE: 
Diabetes, Childhood Cancer, Health 

Be sure to report all your projects, donations and fundraisers on MyLion so I 
can turn in your service to MD4 GAT (Global Action Team). Any club reporting 
at least one activity per quarter will be eligible to receive club recognition at 
the end of the Lion’s year. 
 
 What the Global Causes that are spotlighted each quarter, is a way to suggest 
service activities and project for your community.  
 

Must be reported by October 15th on MyLion. 
 
 

 
 

Upcoming 2nd QUARTER PROJECT CARE: 
Hunger, First Responders & Military 
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LION CLUBS INTERNATIONAL

 

                                                              

SEPTEMBER 21st was 
INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEACE 

Watch this address from IP Lion Patti Hill #GCPeace 
Celebrating Your International Day of Peace Activities - 
YouTube 

OCTOBER 7TH IS 
INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEACEFUL       
COMMUNICATION 

Watch a message from Lion IP Patti Hill and consider 
joining the webinar 
President Patti Hill Invites you to Celebrate Peace 
#changingtheworld #gcpeace #lionsvirtual - YouTube

A message from our International 
president 
MISSION 1.5 | International President Dr. Patti 
Hill - YouTube

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=77h2XNi9lCE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=77h2XNi9lCE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=77h2XNi9lCE
https://www.youtube.com/shorts/UqUBKfxLoRQ
https://www.youtube.com/shorts/UqUBKfxLoRQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RyVgSduoRFQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RyVgSduoRFQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RyVgSduoRFQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RyVgSduoRFQ
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LEARNING CENTER 
                          

              LIONS UNIVERSITY  USA-CANADA Lions Forum 
The Reno USA/Canada forum was exciting! 
The forum was filled with classes you could join, friends and fellowship. There were 1,600 people eating at the convention center for lunch and 
dinner, and lions were housed in three different hotels that were all connected. 
District 4L5 was well represented.  
Our very own 1VDG Alan Winkelstein was in charge of the Exhibits at the USA Canada Forum and they were amazing.  2VDG Stephanie Gwinn was 
a Facilitator for a workshop about LCIF Grants, and Lion Lidia Petrov-Jones was a moderator helping Ruth Roberts with her seminar on Advanced 
Facilitating skills.Below are photos of District 4L5 lions receiving their Lions Bachelors or Lions Mater Degrees. You too can earn this online degree 
and have it presented to you at the next Usa/Canada Forum. It will  take place in Louisville, Kentucky from September 5-7th 2024. 
I want everyone to plan on attending the MD4 convention right here in Riverside. The dates are February 23-25th. 
Sincerely, 
Lion Stephanie Gwinn 
 
More photos from the forum can be forund in Photo section of newsletter. 

                                

                             

Congratulations to all our graduates! 
Lions University provides year round access to online seminars.  

Once you complete the 10 required and 5 optional Bachelors level courses online and pass the quiz at end of each one AND 
attend your first US Canada Lions Forum you are eligible to graduate with your Bachelors Degree at the ceremony. 

After completing the next 10 required and 5 optional Masters level courses online and pass the quiz at end of each one AND 
complete a leadership institute course AND attend your second US Canada Lions Forum you are eligible to graduate with your 

Masters Degree at the ceremony.                                                             

    Masters Degree  

 

          VDG Dr Alan Winklestein   

 

 

Bachelors Degree  

 

Lion Stephanie Gwinn 

Lion Annette Henderson 

Lion Kathy McCracken 

Lion Hermie Rogovan 

Lion Robert Rogovan 

Lion Donna Rollins 

Lion Marcus Rollins
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Vision  
We are the“Knights of the Blind” 
Is your club involved in vision projects?      
Why not come and join us at a community vision 
screening?  Learn a new skill and help fulfill our 
promise as Lions to be knights of the blind.  Its 
fun! Its fulfilling and you will walk away  knowing 
you changed someones life in a positive and 
essential way immediately they put on those 
glasses.  

 

                          

          
If you want to be a Kidsight screener  the training is only a few 

hours and very engaging. 

Held at Loma Linda  

The dress code requires you purchase a kidsight polo for 
about $30 

The fingerprinting/background check may even be cover by 
your club. 

You pick the dates and times you are available from the lists of 
dates/times the preschools need you.  It’s a few hours of 

absolute joy in the presence of these little ones and when you 

see the referrals that are made you know you are making a 
huge difference in the next generation. 

 

 
             

 

    
 

Check out ideas for other vision project  from LCI website on the next page:  
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PEDIATRIC CANCER   

 
Reminder: 
 
District Governor Hank Trueba has chosen Inland Empire Ronald McDonald House Charities as his 
cause for the upcoming year. 
There are many ways beyond the club donations gifted at the visitations to support this cause. 
Cooking a meal for the families (or donation of $250 will provide house with funding for full meal for all guests) 
Purchasing items from their wish list (see below for link) 
Participating in a Walk for Kids or other funraiser event 
Volunteer at Camp… 

 
   
WISH LIST for Loma Linda Ronald McDonald House Can be found at their website: 

 Wishlist: Inland Empire Ronald McDonald House (rmhcsc.org) 

 

                                       PDG Bob Domenigoni Memorial 
                                                 Pull Tab Challenge 
                                                                         
Time to start the collection for next year!!  Proceeds are donated to the Ronald McDonald house Loma Linda. 

Magic Yarn Project  
Start Here! | The Magic Yarn Project 

 
 

Check out ideas for other Childhood Cancer project  from LCI website on the next 
page:  

https://rmhcsc.org/inlandempire/wishlist
http://themagicyarnproject.com/start-here/
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DIABETES (GST service Project for July-Sept) 

  

   
 
Check out ideas for other Diabetes project  from LCI website on the next page: 
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ENVIRONMENT PROJECTS 
  Bags to benches

 
Where are all our new benches? 
New Bench coming to Apple Valley  
New Bench donalted in Victorville senior center. 
Send us pictures of your benchs for a collage. 

 
 

Soles4Souls.org 

      
 

Save shoes and clothes from the landfill  
and change lives home and abroard. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Pack a Brick 
This is an excellent way to recycle all the other 
plastic. 
Fill your plastic water bottles with as much plastic 
trash  
as you can Contact Lion Jim Rizor for more 
information Email : jrizor1969@gmail.com 

 

PDG Bob Domenigoni Memorial 
Pull Tab Challenge 
                 

Keep collecting these 
little guys.  A 5  gallon can will donate 
about $75 for Ronald McDonald House

  
Check out ideas for other Environmental projects  from LCI website on the next page: 
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HUNGER 

 
 
Hunger Grant Program   

 
Copy link  Hunger Grant Program | Lions Clubs International and read all the details and access the 

application 

Check out many ideas from LCI website for projects relating to hunger 
on the next page.

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/start-our-approach/grant-types/hunger-grant
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Multiple District 4 
                                     

                                      
Digital Link PROUD LION MENTORING PROGRAM | Multiple District 4 California Lions (md4lions.org) 

                              
 

SEPTEMBER 21st was INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEACE 

Watch this address from IP Lion Patti Hill #GCPeace Celebrating Your International Day of Peace Activities - YouTube 
 
 
 
 
 

OCTOBER 7TH IS INTERNATIONAL DAY OF PEACEFUL       
COMMUNICATION 

Watch a message from Lion IP Patti Hill and consider joining the webinar 
President Patti Hill Invites you to Celebrate Peace #changingtheworld #gcpeace #lionsvirtual - YouTube 
 

 

https://md4lions.org/proud-lion-mentoring-program
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=77h2XNi9lCE
https://www.youtube.com/shorts/UqUBKfxLoRQ
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STAY TUNED FOR UPDATES AS THEY ARE 
ANNOUNCED AND PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND. 

 
 

M.D. 4 Convention 
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STUDENT SPEAKER 
CONTEST 

     
 
              Topic : For a Better World – What would you change?

PEACE POSTER UPDATE

Lions have provided an important reminder to the world that, through service, we can give and receive so much—
joy, kindness, hope and PEACE. This year, young people have the opportunity to express their visions of peace 
through the lens of service.          

                                       2023-24 Theme: "Dare to Dream" 
Students ages 11, 12 or 13 as of November 15, 2023 are eligible to participate in the International Peace Poster 

Contest. Entries not meeting the following deadlines will be disqualified. 

TODAY OCTOBER 1st is  Deadline to purchase kits from the Club Supplies Sales Department 
at International Headquarters. 

▪ November 4th District meeting .  Entries will be judged. 
▪ November 15: Postmark deadline for a club to send one winning poster (per contest sponsored) to the 

district governor.  (Please note this date may be altered to meet dateline for judging at our District Meeting.) 
▪ December 1: Postmark deadline for a district governor to send one winning district poster to Lion, Diane 

Quinlan at 9206 La Paloma Ave, Fountain Valley, CA 92708. 
▪ December 15: Postmark deadline for Multiple District 4 to send one winning poster to the Public Relations 

Department at International Headquarters. 
▪ February 1: International winners notified on or before this date. 

Student Speakers Contest 
Dates 

Club contests on or before 
February 26, 2024 

Zone contests on or before 
March 18, 2024 

Region Contests on or before 
April 15, 2024 

District contests on or before 
May 6, 2024 

Area Contests on or before 
May 20, 2024 

Final Contest at June Joint 
COG June 15, 2024 

 



 

 pg. 22 

                                        2023-2024 District Newsletter 
                                        District Governor Hank Trueba   
                                        http://WWW.DISTRICT4L5.ORG 
                                        4L5Districtnewsletter@gmail.com     
                         
                                         October 2023  Volume 2                                        District Newsletter Editor Lion Donna Rollins  

 THE PRIDE 

ROSE PARADE  

JANUARY 1st 2024 

Theme: Celebrating a World of   Music: The Universal Language 
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DISTRICT 4-L5 WHATS HAPPENING IN OUR  
DISTRICT (and Nearby)? 

 
                        
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS 
 
Please join us all in celebrating the upcoming birthdays of our cabinet 
members. 
 
Thank you Sunshine Lady Lion Barby Daniel for input to recognize them on their special days. 
 

                         

October Birthdays 
 

 GLT Lion Lidia Petrov Jones 
 

 Chaplain Linda Titus 
 

 Lion Janine Klocek 

 
November Birthdays 
 

 Lion Diana Rios 
 

 Lion LaRue McNamara  
 

 1st VDG  Alan Winklestein
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STAY TUNED … MORE INFO WILL BE COMING  



 

 pg. 25 

                                        2023-2024 District Newsletter 
                                        District Governor Hank Trueba   
                                        http://WWW.DISTRICT4L5.ORG 
                                        4L5Districtnewsletter@gmail.com     
                         
                                         October 2023  Volume 2                                        District Newsletter Editor Lion Donna Rollins  

 THE PRIDE 

WHATS HAPPENING IN OUR DISTRICT (and Nearby)? 
 
Please email your event fliers to district4l5newsletter@gmail.com for inclusion in this section 
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Next District Meeting 
will be held on 

NOVEMBER 4th 2023 
Location Valley Region 

HEMET 
Methodist Church  Family Center 

530 S Buena Vista St Hemet CA 92543 
More Information to follow 

          
 
 
                                                              
                                                        



 

 pg. 27 

                                        2023-2024 District Newsletter 
                                        District Governor Hank Trueba   
                                        http://WWW.DISTRICT4L5.ORG 
                                        4L5Districtnewsletter@gmail.com     
                         
                                         October 2023  Volume 2                                        District Newsletter Editor Lion Donna Rollins  

 THE PRIDE 

PHOTO ALBUM (Shared photos from members) 

District Meeting  - Church Of the Valley – North Citrus – 
09-16-2023 

 

 

 
Happy Faces enjoying the District Meeting on September 16th 2023 in North Citrus Region 

We had over 120 attendees!!!  
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The Lions Community Health Fair on Sept 16, 2023 

     
RN Blandina &  Sophia    Organizing the lions booth VFW and Lions banner               North Fontana Lions booth                       vendors 
 

The Lions Community Health Fair held at the Fontana VFW and organized by the North Fontana Lions Club. 
23 vendors, flu shots from Costco, diabetes screening with our North Fontana nurse, and San Bernardino 
Public Health vendors.  We added 4 New members 
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“Good turn out on the Zone/Region/presidents and other Lions GMA and Open House Training. 

Great discussion and team work.” – GLT Lion Lidia Petrov-Jones  

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO CORONA LIONS CLUB ON THEIR 100TH 

  

           
CENTENNIAL CELEBRATIONS IN STYLE 
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USA/CANADA  LIONS FORUM RENO SEPTEMBER 21st-24th 

     

    

     

     
 
Apple Valley Lions Car Show for Hunger and Food Insecurities causes. 

 
Held our 8th annual Car show and raised over $1800 for hunger causes.  Great day of fun and amazing cars and 
comraderie.  Thank you to our vendors and entrants for sharing your beautiful cars. 
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BITS AND BYTES   

 

          
 
Did you know you can scan the QR code below to have access to our District 4L5 calender? 

                  
But if you want your events included on the calender you must email them to our web-master for 
inclusion.   
You can submit events to events@district4l5.org to have them added to the calendar. 
 

mailto:events@district4l5.org
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Thank you to all who have supported this newsletter and who have put their time and energy into making it a reality.   
Everyone, please consider submitting photos articles and reviews of activities to be included in our next issue in August.   
4l5districtnewsletter@gmail.com   OR  District4L5newsletter@gmail.com 
So don’t wait till the last few days.   
Newsletters will be published every other month starting in August.  (October, December, February, April, June) 
Everytime you have an event send us your synopsis and photos .  
Each time you have a flyer for the next quarter add us to your email list so it will not get missed.  
Please send any comments, corrections, and suggestion regarding this newsletter to the email above with the subject line ‘Editor’. 
Respectfully submitted 
 
Lion Donna Rollins  
District 4L5 Newsletter Editor 
 
 
 

                   

mailto:4l5districtnewsletter@gmail.com
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